*English follows Japanese.

20244F9 H2 H

AL

2024 F1 I, AT A BUFIEL, EFEICKHT 25T RlAE (Study Permit) DF8175i% |

Pin E LA %KM, HIRT D A EOE Lz, W%, v ZiZen AU EEFT

L8%A0E, RESOANEIZHTZ > T, ZORFFFAREDORBEZ T HLERH Y £,
L L7225, 2025F Ot 7 AlRE D FAG T EBIIBIRF R CHIREIZ R > TR BT, Bl
DWHERIZBNTH, BHFIEY ZHMBFPEEZITAND ZENTE L0, RERBLA
N5 TV UWRIL T,

T OV o EIREZ T, RFEEEY X —TlE, 2025 EIRIE AL FREEEE  (20244F
9H FEEISY) IZBWT, B F X OWER~DFPNEE HFEAZ T AT 323, RIZFEN
BEIC AT A OBERICAER LEEE Tho Th, TIEIE Y 1IEM DO ZHE LIS
MTE WA BEEARVICH Y 9, BRI, 5B OD T ZBIFCHER DS O
FEIC X o T BRI IR (60 HLAN) ORI S5 aTREMESC, ZZHAE 2 H
RN FIEE R DZBENHY £T, £2, TOLIRRIICKH-T-HBETH- T, [FEHEE
T X =TI, FRNRBRIBEG IO REOCEE ) O TS L
LI LMW TEEHA,

SRR RS & LT T X OWEREBEMICZET TS5 51E, LoV A7 2 +58E L
e BT, AR LTSS, £z, RS, 1R R TORRBEF~OZNH
RRIPOTHEIT, FEON Y X 2T Ak UEHIR TORERAREDN L 5 20, A% TO
HERR « ERDAT V2 — NI E D VO TZENAEL 5 20, TR OFEFALE L7013
FEHREH L HE 22 SIS T OMER - kO 5 2, EEICFNREIC SHEL 7280,

(7 :fiﬁ?:@&i AL BBEWW-LET,

BERBRY EHRtZ—



September 2, 2024

Dear students,

In January 2024, the Government of Canada introduced a temporary, two-year cap on
the number of issued international Study Permits ("SPs") to students wishing to study
in Canada. As a general rule, in order to study in Canada for six months or more, you
are required to obtain a Study Permit as part of the immigration process. However, the
number of SPs to be issued in 2025 has not yet been confirmed and this has left our
partner universities in Canada uncertain as to whether they will be able to

accommodate incoming exchange students as usual for the AY 2025.

In light of the current circumstances on SPs, the International Centre has decided to
accept applications to exchange programs at our partner universities in Canada for the

AY 2025 Fall Round (deadline: September 2024), however, even if you are selected as a

nominee for an exchange program at one of our Canadian partner universities, there is

a strong possibility that you will not be able to participate in the exchange program for

a full academic year as planned. More specifically, depending on future announcements

by the Government of Canada and/or our Canadian partner universities, it is possible
that the length of your exchange program may be reduced to one semester (less than
6 months), or that the exchange program itself may be cancelled. Please note that even

in such an event, the International Centre will not be able to offer you an alternative

exchange destination or change the academic year in which your exchange program

takes place.

If you are interested in studying at one of our Canadian partner universities, please
carefully consider the above-mentioned risks before making your choice. Please also
note that you must cautiously apply to the program after consulting with your faculty's
academic affairs office or your academic advisor to determine whether a semester
exchange is feasible within your curriculum and how it will affect your advancement or

graduation timeline if you are unable to participate in a full-year exchange program.

Your understanding is greatly appreciated.

Keio University International Center



